
research. During the following discus-
sion, it was noted that CRA-W has had
dif�culty of late securing funding from
traditional sources, and would like to
attract 100…200 more women at their
conference, which supports women in
their �rst three years of graduate study.
The Council suggested that CRA-W be
encouraged to collocate their confer-
ence with AAAI, but also would like to
see an increased effort to establish a
AAAI subgroup of women. Julia
Hirschberg moved to support this
request at the $5,000.00 level, and
Steve Smith seconded the motion. The
motion passed. Charles Isbell will fol-
low up with CRA-W to offer compli-
mentary one-year memberships to
award recipients. 

AI Topics: Tom Dietterich noted that
Bruce Buchanan and Reid Smith would
like to continue AI Topics, but fund it
via membership revenue, rather than an
NSF grant, as it has been for the past sev-
eral years. While this may be possible, it
was decided that a clearer proposal
needs to be developed to establish what
the exact dollar amount would be per

member. The Council also noted that
the AI Alert mailing list should be opt-
out rather than opt-in. An article in the
AI Magazine would help raise the visibil-
ity of the site, which has far better cura-
tion then Wikipedia.

Focus Group Report
Tom Dietterich reported that he ran a
focus group during AAAI to explore
new directions for AAAI. The group
helped develop a questionnaire re�ect-
ing their discussions, and this was sub-
sequently circulated to the AAAI mem-
bership. The top-ranked item by the
membership was the pursuit of educa-
tion initiatives, including summer
schools for college freshmen, develop-
ment of course materials, and continu-
ing education opportunities for AAAI
members. As a result, Dietterich is seek-
ing to establish a Committee on Edu-
cation, and asking the members to
study and implement one of the ideas
detailed in the survey. He is seeking
volunteers from the Council. Kiri
Wagstaff volunteered to help with this
committee, and moved to approve the

formation of this committee as an ad
hoc committee of the Executive Coun-
cil. Francesca Rossi seconded the
motion, and it passed unanimously. In
addition, the Council moved to
appoint Wagstaff as chair of the com-
mittee, which also passed with no
opposing votes.

Media Committee
Tom Dietterich would like to create an
ad hoc media committee, which would
advise on and create social media
opportunities for members, including
a blog, and other features. Advice on
appropriate members of the committee
is needed. This committee would be a
subcommittee of the Publications
Committee, and might also oversee
the AI Topics website. Dietterich will
work on �nding an appropriate chair
for the committee. Ted Senator moved
to create the ad hoc committee, which
was seconded by Steve Smith. The
motion passed.

Tom Dietterich thanked everyone
for their participation, and the meet-
ing was adjourned at 8:01 AM PDT.

AAAI News

SPRING 2016   119

The Arizona State University•s Robot Learning Class Demonstrated their Autonomous Robot Arm at AAAI-16.


